
SOP Center 

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS 
 

This manual was prepared by the Protocol Workgroup of the Medical Operations Committee, 
with technical assistance, guidance and approval from the Operational Medical Directors 
Committee of the Tidewater Emergency Medical Services Council, Inc.  
The participants are listed below: 

 
Debbie Brennaman, RN, NREMT-P Virginia Beach EMS 

Gary Burke, Chair NREMT-P Chesapeake Fire Department 
David Coulling, EMT-I Tidewater EMS Council 
Paul Gorski, NREMT-P Chesapeake Fire Department 

Theresa Guins, MD Children’s Hospital of The King’s Daughters 
David Long, NREMT-P Chesapeake Fire Department 

Christine MacKinnon, NREMT-P Virginia Beach EMS 
Stewart W. Martin, MD, FACEP Virginia Beach EMS/Virginia Beach Fire 

Cheryl Masters, NREMT-P Norfolk Fire-Rescue 
Tom Mingin, NREMT-P Norfolk Fire-Rescue 
Todd Nolen, NREMT-P Chesapeake Fire Department 
Jay Porter, NREMT-P Tidewater EMS Council 
Lewis H. Siegel, MD Chesapeake Fire Department 

Thomas Watson, NREMT-P Chesapeake Fire Department 
GW Willman, NREMT-P Nansmond-Suffolk Vol. Rescue Squad 

 
The Tidewater Emergency Medical Services Council, Inc 

Operational Medical Directors 
 

Stewart W. Martin, Chair Paul Holota 
Manuel Armada Jamil Khan 

Michael Bono Barry J. Knapp 
Susan Boyle Phil Leavy 

Donald Byars Timothy Lee 
P. David Cash Rebecca Lipscomb 

William Ray Dennis Bruce Lo 
Christopher Foley Joel Michael 

Mike Genco Chris Register 
Lori A. Givonetti Lewis H. Siegel 

Theresa Guins Steve Skrip 
Richard Hatch Carl Wentzel 

 
The revision of these protocols could not have been accomplished without the invaluable 
assistance and input from the following individuals: 

James Chandler     Executive Director Tidewater EMS Council, Inc. 
Rusty Hundley   Chair Medical Operations Committee 

 
We would also like to thank all the physicians, nurses, and EMS providers who unselfishly gave 

their time and expertise in reviewing and commenting on the protocols during the revision 
process.  Without their input we would not be using the most well organized, progressive, and 
complete set of prehospital medical protocols in the Commonwealth of Virginia today.  Many 

thanks are extended to each and every person who assisted in this project. 
Thank you all very much from the TEMS staff. 


